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Ireland - COVID-19: All Long-Stay Visas and 
Pre-clearance Applications Being Accepted 
 

Further to our recent update regarding the resumption of entry visas for employment permit holders and essential family 

reunification (see GMS Flash Alert 2021-146, 24 May 2021), Ireland’s Immigration Service Delivery has announced
1
 that 

it will commence processing all long-stay visa and pre-clearance applications, effective immediately. 

 

WHY THIS MATTERS 

This update will affect visa-required nationals (from these countries
2) and their dependents seeking to make either of 

these applications: 

▪ any long-stay ‘D’ visa applications; and  

▪ pre-clearance scheme applications (such as non-European Economic Area (EEA) national family members of U.K. 

nationals and de facto partners). 

Please note that short-stay visas remain suspended for the time being, except for visa-required nationals who fall into the 

“priority/emergency group” categories, per guidance issued by the Immigration Service Delivery.  These categories 

include health-care workers, frontier workers, posted workers amongst other categories. 

 

  

https://home.kpmg/xx/en/home/insights/2021/05/flash-alert-2021-146b.html
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KPMG NOTE 

Individuals and clients should be aware of these changes as non-EEA nationals that are seeking to make long-stay ‘D’ 

visa applications or pre-clearance scheme applications will now be able to proceed with their visa applications for travel 

to Ireland. 

For advice on this changing situation, please contact your local qualified immigration counsel or the Corporate 

Immigration and Employment Law Team with KPMG in Ireland.

  

FOOTNOTES: 

1  For further information, see: Visas - http://www.inis.gov.ie/. 

2  See: http://www.inis.gov.ie/en/INIS/Pages/visa-required-countries . 

*      *      *      * 

 

 

http://www.inis.gov.ie/en/INIS/Pages/Irish%20Visa%20Information
http://www.inis.gov.ie/en/INIS/Pages/visa-required-countries
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Contact us 

For additional information or assistance, please contact your local GMS or People Services professional* or one of the 

following professionals with the KPMG International member firm in Ireland: 

 

 

Aoife Newton 

Tel. +353 1 700 4285 

aoife.newton@kpmg.ie  

 

 

Elaine Norton  

Tel. +353 1 700 4037 

elaine.norton@kpmg.ie 

 

 

  

* Please note that KPMG LLP (U.S.) does not provide any immigration services.  However, KPMG Law LLP in Canada can 

assist clients with U.S. immigration matters. 

The information contained in this newsletter was submitted by the KPMG International member firm in Ireland. 
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